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P R O U D L Y  P R O D U C E D  B Y  T H E  S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N

UP COMING EVENTS

The next issue will be published
Monday, 17th April 2023

The ECHO is  published on the 15th of  every month or  the
next business day.  

Please forward your ads/notices ,  2  business days prior  to
the publish date.  

Local  Advertisement 
Full  Page Ad -  $80
Half  Page Ad -  $50
Quarter  Colour Page Ad  -  $25
Quarter  B&W Page Ad -FREE
Noticeboard (5 lines) - $20

Non-Local  Advertisement 
Full  Page Ad -  $80
Half  Page Ad -  $60
Quarter  Page Ad -  $30
Noticeboard (5 l ines)  -  $20

To subscribe to THE ECHO please
 e-mail: kncdo@kondinin.wa.gov.au

NO FEES FOR ADVERTISING WILL BE WAIVED.

MARCH 

APRIL

19th - Council Meeting 
@ Kondinin Council Chambers, 3 pm 

24th -Hyden Family Movie Night 
@ Hyden Oval @7:30pm

1st -Kondinin Family Movie Night
@ Kondinin Pool @6:45pm

31st -Kondinin Artists' Group AGM 
@ Kondinin Art Centre @10:00am

27th -Shire Community Grant Open 

5th-Practical Driving Assessment
@ Kondinin Shire Office

Gourmet in the Garden 2023

25th - Kondinin Anzac Dawn Service 
@ Yeerakine Rock, 5:45am 

25th - Hyden Anzac Dawn Service 
@  Hyden Memorial Rose Garden, 6:00am 

15th - Hyden Colour Run
@ Hyden Oval, 10am 

16th - Kondinin Colour Run
@ Kondinin Oval, 10am 

mailto:cso@Kondinin.wa.gov.au
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C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

An update on the progress of the 
HYDEN VISITOR CENTRE

 Research for various funding sources including Federal and State funding. We are conscious of the Hyden
Sports Council projects being considered and want to source a majority of our funds from avenues that are
unlikely to fund a Sports Council Project. 
 Amend the timeline for the project. 
 Decide on a name for the building. There doesn’t seem to be any appetite amongst the Working Group to
keep the name Hyden Visitors Centre. 

In 2017 the Hyden CRC and the Shire of Kondinin started discussion about a change of location for the CRC that
would give more visual access to assist with the viability of the Centre. At about the same time, the Hyden
Progress Association started discussions to look at the possibility of “Woodlands Discovery Centre” for Hyden. 

 In 2018 the Hyden Progress Association bought the block of land west of the IGA carpark, corner of McPherson &
Marshall Street, with the intention of working with the Shire of Kondinin and the Community Resource Centre to
construct a multipurpose iconic building that would suit the requirements of the various projects.

 In 2020 Caroline Robinson (150Square) was engaged by the Shire of Kondinin to assist in documenting the key
thoughts regarding the purpose of the building in the Hyden Community, Shire of Kondinin and surrounding
areas. 

Architects were employed to put forward concept drawings, and the Kondinin Shire applied for funding from the
Building Better Regions Fund. They were unsuccessful in Round 5 and due to a technicality did not submit an
application in Round 6. With a change of Government the funding no longer exists, but the Labor Government
have introduced a ‘Growing Better Regions Fund’ though little detail being released up to this point. 

It is proposed that the building will house the Hyden Community Resource Centre, some Shire offices, the Library
together with Visitor Information. There will be room for some commercial businesses and a Discovery Centre,
with displays and promotion of surrounding tourist attractions, together with displays and videos of the Hyden
and Districts history.

 We are also investigating options for the current Hyden Community Resource Centre building. 

Over the best part of the last 12 months little progress has been made due to lack of funding and the main focus
being the Hyden Centenary. During this time, additional information has been sought to strengthen the business
case for the Centre and advocacy for consideration of other funding sources. Now that the Centenary is finished
the Hyden Progress Association has decided to restart the process of pushing this project for the region. 

On December 22nd 2022 a meeting was convened of the Working Group which is made up of key stakeholders
who are vested in the building, as well as community members, to decide where we go from here. 

I was co-opted onto the Working Group and elected as Chairman at that meeting. Monique Brown & Davina
Biglin were elected as Joint Secretary and Steph Whitwell Minute Secretary. 

Other members of the Working Group are:
- David Burton - Kondinin Shire CEO, Paul & Kerrie Green – Kondinin Shire Councillors, Josh Whitwell – HPA
President, Tyron Utley – HPA Secretary, Gerard Lynch, Catherine Mayfield, Sharon Hinck & Steve Jones. 

Since that meeting, Michael Ward has been co-opted onto the Working Group. 
Another meeting of the Working Group was held on February 9th2023. Tasks that have been initiated are:-

1.

2.
3.



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S

An update on the progress of the 
HYDEN VISITOR CENTRE -Continued

Suggestions put forward thus far are:- Hyden Heart, Wave Rock Discovery Centre, Wave Rock Cultural
Discovery Centre.

The majority of the Working Group were of the view that as Wave Rock is a world renowned tourist attraction
that the words ‘Wave Rock’ should be in the name.

 We invite members of the community to submit their ideas for a name that encompasses the vision for the
building. It has been proposed that at the next Working Group meeting on March 30th we narrow the number
of suggested names down to three. We will then survey the community to determine the most popular name. 

Suggestions for a name needs to be emailed to projects@hydenprogress.com by Wednesday March 29th. 

If you have any other thoughts or suggestions on the project please make contact with either myself or a
member of the Working Group. 
Regards,
 Brian Mayfield Chairman 
Mobile: 0429 807 032 

FEES AND CHARGES UPDATED

SHIRE OF KONDININ
Kondinin . Karlgarin . Hyden 

KONDININ OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 4.30 pm
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 8.30 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9889 1006

HYDEN OFFICE HOURS
Office Hours:  Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 4.30 pm (close between 1:00pm - 1.30pm)
Licensing Hours: Monday to Friday 10.00 am - 3.00 pm 
Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au 
Phone: 9880 5160

The Shire's Fees and Charges for the 2022/23 financial year have been updated to include
the following new charges:

Kondinin Medical Centre:
Prescription Fees (Email, telephone or in-person requests without Dr consultation)                     $15.00
Minor Procedures (Consumable Fee)                                                                                                   $20.00

Kondinin Pavilion:
Business Function - 1/2 day                                                                                                                   $30.00
Function - Full Day                                                                                                                                   $60.00
Meeting - 1/2 Day                                                                                                                                    $20.00
Meeting - Full Day                                                                                                                                   $40.00
Hire of Kitchen - 1/2 day (4 hours)                                                                                                         $-  
Hire of Kitchen - full day ( over 4 hours)                                                                                                $-  
Community Function - 1/2 day                                                                                                               $15.00
Function - Full Day                                                                                                                                   $30.00
Meeting - 1/2 Day                                                                                                                                    $10.00
Meeting - Full Day                                                                                                                                    $20.00
Toilets & BBQ Hire                                                                                                                                   $- 
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SHIRE OF
KONDININ NEWS

M A R C H  2 0 2 3  I S S U E

Follow us on
@Shireofkondinin

Kondinin Office Hours
Office Hours: 8.30am-4.30pm   |   Licensing Hours: 8.30am-3.00pm

Email: cso@kondinin.wa.gov.au   |    Phone: 9889 1006 
 

Hyden Office Hours
Office Hours: 10.00am-4.30pm, close between 1.00-1.30pm |  Licensing: 10.00am-3.00pm

Email: hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au   |    Phone: 9880 5160  



All accounts forward to records@kondinin.wa.gov.au



M A R C H





T o  s u b s c r i b e  t o  t h e  S h i r e
N e w s  p l e a s e  c o n t a c t

k n c d o @ k o n d i n i n . w a . g o v . a u
o r  9 8 8 9  1 0 0 6 .

 
P r a c t i c a l  D r i v i n g

A s s e s s m e n t
W e d n e s d a y ,  5 t h  A p r i l  2 0 2 3

K o n d i n i n  S h i r e  O f f i c e  
B o o k i n g s  a r e  e s s e n t i a l  a n d

l i m i t e d .  Y o u  m u s t  g i v e  m o r e
t h a n  2  b u s i n e s s  d a y s '  n o t i c e

o f  c a n c e l l a t i o n  t o  a v o i d  a
c a n c e l l a t i o n  f e e .  P l e a s e
p h o n e  t h e  K o n d i n i n  o r

H y d e n  O f f i c e  t o  b o o k  a n
a p p o i n t m e n t .




C o u n c i l  M e e t i n g
W e d n e s d a y ,  1 9 t h  A p r i l  2 0 2 3

@  K o n d i n i n  C o u n c i l  C h a m b e r s ,  3  p m  





W a s t e  T r a n s f e r  S t a t i o n  



K o n d i n i n  O p e n i n g  T i m e s
 T u e s d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m

 T h u r s d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m
 S a t u r d a y :  8 a m  —  1 2 p m

 S u n d a y :  2 p m  —  5 p m  
 

H y d e n  O p e n i n g  T i m e s
S u n  &  M o n :  8 a m  -  1 2 p m
W e d  &  F r i :  -  8 a m  -  1 1 a m

S a t :  2 p m  -  5 p m

www.kondinin.wa.gov.au

SHIRE OFFICES EASTER
CLOSURE 2023

Both Kondinin and Hyden Shire offices will be closed
for Good Friday & Easter Monday on

Friday, 7th April 2023
and 

Monday, 10th April 2023

The Shire of Kondinin Administration Office will be re-
opening on Tuesday, 11th April 2023.





In January 2023 works commenced upgrading the Hyden Swimming Pool
Change Rooms comprising a new roof over the existing building structure
and a new internal fit-out to the change rooms. The change rooms have
been gutted. Plumbing and works to the roof commenced. Works are on
track to be completed by April / May 2023. This project is being funded by
the Local Roads and Community Infrastructure Phase 3 Grant funding
through the Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional
Development, Communications and the Arts.

With the building being rendered and new signage being prepared, the
Council resolved at its Ordinary Meeting on the 15th of March 2023 to seek
community feedback on the proposal to rename the Hyden Swimming
Pool from ‘Hyden and Districts Swimming Pool’ to ‘Hyden Aquatic Centre’.
Should you wish to provide comment on the proposed name change
please complete the survey on the Shire’s website
www.kondinin.wa.gov.au or by contacting or visiting the Shire Office or
Swimming Pool in Hyden or by emailing hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au for a
survey. 

COMMUNITY NEWS

UPGRADES TO HYDEN SWIMMING POOL
CHANGE ROOMS 

JW WEST BUILDING 
Works are well underway with the new mural on the western
wall of the JW West Building now owned by the Shire of
Kondinin. The new mural depicts the shops that once operated
from this building and has been painted in the Trompe-L’oiel
style which creates a highly realistic optical illusion of a three-
dimensional space and objects on a two-dimensional surface. 

The works are being undertaken by Graeme Miles Richards
who is an International Mural Artist based in Perth who has
made Kondinin home these last few weeks immersing himself
in the community and attending the Gourmet in the Garden
last week with a few friends from Perth. Feel free to drop in
and have a chat to Graeme whilst he works. This project has
been made possible through grant funding received from the
RAC and the Kondinin Community Recreation Council. 

DON'T  MESS  WITH THE DUMMIES
Dummies Corp are the Australian circus-comedy specialists,
recognised for creations of quality that are intelligent,
theatrical, inventive and resonate across generations. 
Their productions transcend language barriers and their
unique brand of dum and delightful has created treasured
experiences for audiences across the globe.

Don’t Mess with the Dummies performed in Hyden on Friday
the 24th February which was a fun family filled night. 
Thank you everyone for attending.

http://www.kondinin.wa.gov.au/
mailto:hylib@kondinin.wa.gov.au


Works have commenced with the re-surfacing of the Hyden Tennis Courts and Hotshots / Bumper Board courts
and associated drainage works, with the Hyden community undertaking a busy bee on the 9th of March 2023 to
remove the old surface. It was all hands on deck and was completed quicker than expected due to all the
helpers and coordination of those involved. Drainage works commenced during the week beginning the 13th of
March 2023 to be followed up with a new bumper board and lastly the laying of the new surface anticipated to
be undertaken in May 2023. The removal of some of the trees on the northern and eastern sides of the tennis
courts is scheduled to be undertaken this week. 

This project has been made possible through the dedication and commitment of the Hyden Tennis Club who
have been the main driver behind this project and have committed 1/3 of the total cost of works. The Shire of
Kondinin were successful in receiving 1/6 of the cost of works ($44, 169) being the maximum that could be
received for re-surfacing through the Department of Local Government Sport and Cultural Industries
Community Sporting and Recreation Facilities Fund with the remainder of the cost of the project being covered
by the Shire. 

A big thank you to all the helpers at the busy bee.  

COMMUNITY NEWS

RE-SURFACE OF  HYDEN TENNIS  COURTS 

GOURMET IN  THE GARDEN 2023
Gourmet in the Garden with a Balinese Twist 2023 was an amazing success! Sophie Budd returned to
cook for 120 guests this year.

We were lucky to welcome back Mint Events Collective (Simone Lockyer) and her beautiful caravan
bar and the amazing singer Sunny Day who kept us entertained with her music.

The garden looked great and this was down to a massive volunteer effort from community members
in the lead up to the night.
  
Thank you to all the people who helped in the kitchen during the day, all those who came to help set
up the marquee and the festoon lights, and all the staff at the Shire who helped in so many ways.



C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S






At the February Ordinary Meeting,
the following items were
considered by
Council:·Amendments to the Local
Planning Scheme No.1 to allow for
changes requested by various
groups.
Proposed Telecommunications
Services – Additions to the Crisp
Wireless Network.
Re-vesting of Crown Land for
Water Tanks and associated
infrastructure on Lot 20.
Proposed creation of Crown
Reserve for purpose of an Electric
Vehicle Charging Station in Hyden.
2022/23 Mid-year Budget Review
Change to Medical Centre Fees
New Fees for Hiring Kondinin
Pavilion.
Purchase of Two (2) Prime Movers
for the Shire
Wave Rock Action Plan Reviewed
and revised to include additional
road works.
Shire Logo process – Council has
resolved to keep the current Logo.
Proposed Fencing Local Law for
adoption.
Change in Meeting Venue for the
March Meeting to now be held in
Kondinin.
A new policy has been drafted to
assist with the Community Grants
and to also cap funding for the
grants.

Autumn is here and hopefully, the
rains will start soon.

FEBRUARY  COUNCIL MEETING
Many Thanks to the staff, working
group and volunteers who assisted
with the Gourmet in the Garden
event.

The evening was themed around Bali
cuisine with a fine menu served up to
the patrons.

This year the Shire included a bus
from Hyden as we had several
residents from Hyden attending the
event. This was successful and will be
considered for future events.

Our road crew are currently working on
Lovering Road in Hyden at the moment.
Motorists are asked to please take care in
this area.

We will also start preparation works for
the Hyden-Norseman Road

If you are aware of any road issues, please
contact the Shire administration office or
email ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au so that
staff can follow up.

Until next time, travel safely.

DAVID BURTON
CEO

CEO CORNER
S H I R E  O F  K O N D I N I N  N E W S

GOURMET IN THE GARDEN CURRENT PROJECTS ON THE GO

One-Pan Carbonara

 Fill a large, deep frying pan with water until two-thirds full. Bring to
the boil over medium-high heat. Add pasta and cook for 7 minutes
or until tender. Drain, reserving 1/2 cup cooking liquid.
Meanwhile, whisk cream, two-thirds of the parmesan and egg yolks
in a small bowl.
Heat oil in same frying pan over medium-high heat. Cook bacon for 5
minutes, stirring, or until browned. Add peas and cook for 1 minute
or until peas are tender.
Heat oil in same frying pan over medium-high heat. Cook bacon for 5
minutes, stirring, or until browned. Add peas and cook for 1 minute
or until peas are tender.

1.

2.

3.

4.

250g pappardelle
3/4 cup cooking cream
100g parmesan, finely grated 
3 free range egg yolks
250g middle bacon rasher, rind removed, roughly
chopped
2/3 cup frozen peas,
2 thyme springs, to serve

Method

Serves: 4    Prep: 5 Minutes 

Ingredients

Cook: 20 Minutes

ROADWORKS

BURNING PERMITS

Hyden Swimming Pool change room
renovations are underway. We
apologise for any inconvenience the
renovations have caused, but the
change rooms will be much
improved.
Hyden Tennis Court Replacements are
underway. Many thanks to the Tennis
Club and volunteers who removed the
old mats.
The footpath upgrade to Kondinin
Part 2 is currently underway and will
link up with the previous works. 
The Shire has received funding for the
Community Water Improvements,
which be starting soon.

The Shire has several projects on the go
at the moment. This is an update on
these projects.

The Prohibitive Burning period has now
ended and Permits are available.

We are asking that all burning be done
when Fire Risk conditions are not rated or
moderate.
DO NOT BURN on days when the Fire Risk
is High, Extreme or Catastrophic!

TREES TO BE REMOVED
In a recent discussion with the Hyden
Tennis Club, the issue of the trees between
the Tennis Club and the hockey oval was
raised. 

These river gums are causing significant
issues to the Tennis Club building and also
the Tennis Courts. They are also causing
some of the issues with sprinklers on the
hockey oval as was recently found by the
sprinklers being root bound from the trees.

In order to protect our assets, these trees
will be removed to reduce any further
damage being caused.

While the tree pruners are on site the dead
trees in the car park to the east of the
tennis courts will also be removed.

mailto:ceo@kondinin.wa.gov.au


COMMUNITY GRANTS

COMMUNITY GRANT FUNDING OPPORTUNIT IES  
Are you a community group or local club that is looking for project or event support and assistance? The

Shire has compiled a list of possible grant funding sources that you may be eligible to apply

CLUB NIGHT L IGHTS PROGRAM
Who can apply? Eligible projects must be for new or upgraded facilities that will maintain or
increase physical activity and participation through floodlighting.
How much can I apply for?  maximum $1 million
How to apply? Contact csrff@dlgsc.wa.gov.au or call (08) 9492 9870
Applications close: 31st March 2023

HERITAGE ASSETS  GRANT PROGRAM

Own or operate a heritage asset.
The heritage asset must be located in one of the sixteen local government areas activated
under the DRFAWA for STC Seroja.
The heritage asset must have suffered damage as a direct result of STC Seroja.

Included in a local heritage survey.
Included in a heritage list adopted by a local government.
Within a heritage area.
Entered in the State Register of Heritage Places.
Identified as being under consideration for inclusion in the State Register.
An identified Aboriginal heritage site.

Who can apply? Eligible applicants include private organisations, individuals and local
governments that must meet all of the eligibility criteria:

A heritage asset is a place that is:

How much can I apply for? Maximum grants of $20,000 are available.
How to apply? email heritagesupport@dplh.wa.gov.au or call (08) 6551 9993
Applications close: 30th June 2023

SPORT AND RECREATION (WA)  –  ACTIVE  REGIONAL COMMUNIT IES  GRANTS

State Sporting Associations (SSAs) that oversee regional operations or are representing a local
club or association.
Regional sporting, club or active recreation organisations recognised as the industry regional
representative body.
Not-for-profit community organisations involved in the conduct of sport or physically active
recreation.
A local government (in the absence of a suitable sport or recreation organisation).

Who can apply? 

How much can I apply for? Maximum is $5,000
How to apply? For further assistance email leederville.reception@dlgsc.wa.gov.au or call 9492 9700
Applications close: This program is open on an ongoing basis.

Please note that this list is not exhaustive and will  continue to be updated.



 If  you require any assistance in applying for these grants or know of other similar grants that are
currently available,  please do not hesitate to contact the Shire’s Community Development Officers

Kirstie Pool 
Phone: 9889 1006 
Email :  kncdo@kondinin.wa.gov.au 

Steevi-Lee Thomas
Phone: 9880 5160
Email :  hycdo@kondinin.wa.gov.au 



Sunday

M O N D A Y

T U E S D A Y

W E D N E S D A Y *

T H U R S D A Y

F R I D A Y *

S A T U R D A Y

S U N D A Y

M O N D A Y

T U E S D A Y

W E D N E S D A Y *

T H U R S D A Y

F R I D A Y *

S A T U R D A Y

S U N D A Y

Adults

Children (5 to 16 years)

Children 4 years & under

Concessions (aged & disability

Spectators

Interm swim lessons

Vac swim lessons

$3.00

$2.00

FREE

$1.00

$0.50

$0.50

$0.50

Child Season Pass

Adult Season Pass

Family Season Pass 

$75.00

$110.00

$250.00

SENIOR ARRIVALS:
DVD'SBOOKS

March- April 2023 Dates:

SENIOR ARRIVALS:
DVD'SBOOKS

MEDICAL CENTRE NEWS

1 1 A M  -  6 . 3 0 P M

To make an appointment please contact:

Kondinin: 9889 1753               

Kulin: 9880 1315           

CLOSED

CLOSED CLOSED

Kondinin Kulin

NEW ARRIVALS

C H I L D R E N  U N D E R  1 0  M U S T  B E  S U P E R V I S E D  B Y  A N  A D U L T  

NEW ARRIVALS

1 1 A M  -  6 P M

KONDININ 
LIBRARY

HYDEN
 LIBRARY

SHIRE OF KONDININ NEWS

BOOKS

JUNIOR ARRIVALS:
BOOKS

JUNIOR ARRIVALS:

CLOSED

Friday

CLOSED

Monday

CLOSED CLOSED

Tuesday ThursdayWednesday Saturday

CLOSED CLOSED

CLOSED

Hyden: 0429 082 746 

Online booking
can be made via
the 'HotDoc' app

Kondinin KulinHyden

K O N D I N I N  A Q U A T I C  C E N T R E
P O O L  T I M E S

H Y D E N  S W I M M I N G  P O O L
P O O L  T I M E S

C L O S E D

1 1 A M  -  6 . 3 0 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 . 3 0 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 . 3 0 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 . 3 0 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 . 3 0 P M

C L O S E D

1 1 A M  -  6 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 P M

1 1 A M  -  6 P M

*Early Morning Swimming*
WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY mornings 6AM - 8AM

DVD'S

DVD'S

Individual Prices Seasons Pass Prices Book of 20 Passes
Children

Adult
$30.00

$50.00

*Early Morning Swimming*
WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY mornings 6:30AM - 8:30AM



13th March



14th March



15th March



16th March



17th March



18th March



19th March



20th March



21st March



22nd March



23rd March



24th March



25th March



26th March

Kondinin

Kondinin

Kondinin

KondininKulin

Kulin

Kulin

Hyden

Hyden

Kulin

KulinKondinin

Kondinin Hyden Kulin



27th March



28th March



29th March



30th March



31st March



1st April 



2nd April 



3rd April 



4th April 



5th April 



6th April 



7th April 



8th April 



9th April 



10th April 



11th April 



12th April 



13th April 



14th April 



15th April 



16th April 

CLOSEDCLOSED

CLOSEDCLOSED

Kondinin


